
THE BARBADOS COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR 

NOTICE TO ALL STUDENTS 

THE DRESS CODE 

Students enrolled at the Barbados Community College (BCC) are being notified that the 

College’s Dress Code is to be always adhered to. Pages 128-129 in the Student Handbook 2021-

2022 states that 

“students are expected to exhibit some degree of sobriety in what they wear, avoiding styles 

which would in any away distract or disturb other members of the student body and members of 

staff.” 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE STUDENT HANDBOOK, STUDENTS ARE NOT 

PERMITTED TO WEAR THE FOLLOWING: 

1. “Distressed/damaged/cut-up” jeans or skirts IF there are deep/large cuts/ tears/rips on the 

thighs or derriere. 

2. Strapless, “spaghetti” straps, camisoles without covering, crop tops, deeply cut blouses or 

shirts exposing the back, bosoms, and stomach are prohibited  

3. “Mini” dresses, skirts, shorts, or leggings – dresses, skirts, shorts, and leggings should be 

knee length 

4. Short or long leggings/tights (spandex or other) unless accompanied with a shirt or 

blouse that adequately covers the front and back of the body. A legging is NOT to be 

worn with a crop top/midriff shirt or short hoodie. 

5. Outfits with obscene prints or vulgar language 

6. Male students are not permitted to expose boxer shorts or undergarments. 

STUDENTS WHO ARE IN BREACH OF THE DRESS CODE CAN BE: 

1. Given a warning for a first-time offense.  

a. Repeat offenders can be instructed by the Registrar to exit the premises 

2. Prohibited from entering classes by the tutor and referred to the Office of the Registrar 

3. Prohibited from entering examination rooms by the Invigilator 

Additionally, students are NOT to enter examination rooms with the following: 

▪ Any type of headgear – hats, scarfs, bonnets, headbands  

▪ Sweaters or coats unless checked by the invigilator 

o Refusal to remove headgear or extra pieces of clothing if instructed by the 

Invigilator can result in the student’s removal from the College premises by security 

personnel under the instruction of the Registrar 

STUDENTS, Your cooperation on this matter is highly appreciated! 

 

Office of the Registrar 

November 17, 2022 


